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Coeur d’Alene Police Chief Lee White wants felony crime suspects to be unable to board planes, 

and will share ideas on that during a White House discussion Wednesday, July 6. 

 

White is one of a select few police chiefs around the nation to attend a 21
st
 Century Policing 

Briefing at the White House. He’s part of a group of chiefs whose departments were awarded 

Community Oriented Policing Services grants in 2015. 

 

The COPS grant, for $375,000 over three years, allowed Coeur d’Alene to hire three new police 

officers in order to form a Community Action Team. This team of officers works to build 

relationships within neighborhoods and makes connections with business owners in order to help 

keep the community safe. 

 

“They’re our go-to problem solving team,” White said.  

 

Chief White noted that since the implementation of the team in 2015, some 12 drug houses 

within the community have been shut down. Those houses were identified based on 

neighborhood tips, which were directly received thanks to the work of the Community Action 

Team officers’ work. 

 

White and other police chiefs will meet with White House staff to discuss President Obama’s 

21
st
 Century Policing initiative. They’ll be briefed on progress and will also engage in 

discussions on how those initiatives can be best accomplished. 

 

Among the ideas White will share is the better sharing of crime database information with the 

Transportation Security Administration. White hopes that suspects with felony warrants will be 

unable to utilize air travel to make escapes. This is an issue that hits close to home for Coeur 

d’Alene after the shooting of Altar Church Pastor Tim Remington in March. Kyle Odom was 

arrested for allegedly committing the shooting, but not in Coeur d’Alene. Instead, Odom was 

able to fly to Washington, D.C., where he was apprehended by the U.S. Secret Service outside of 

the White House. He has since been extradited back to Kootenai County. 

 

Chief White explained that the TSA’s primary mission is generally anti-terrorism, so it’s 

understandable that they don’t have access to this information. But by partnering with local 

jurisdictions and Police Departments that have offices within airports, he believes this can 

enhance coordination. 
 


